
SS SCS HB 2317 -- KEYS TO THE CAPITOL DOME AND CONVEYANCES OF
STATE PROPERTY  

(Vetoed by the Governor)

This bill requires the Commissioner of the Office of
Administration to provide each member of the General Assembly
with a key which accesses the State Capitol dome and authorizes
the Governor to convey:

(1)  State property located at the Veterans Home in Cape
Girardeau County to the City of Cape Girardeau, as well as a
permanent easement and temporary construction easements over, on,
and under the property;

(2)  State property located at the Missouri Lottery Headquarters
in Jefferson City in Cole County to owners of certain private
property for the purpose of vacating an easement;

(3)  State property located in Cole County known as the Church
Farm Bottoms;

(4)  State property located at the Western Missouri Mental Health
Center in Kansas City in Jackson County;

(5)  State property and easements located in Nodaway County to
the City of Maryville.  The property is a state-owned airplane
hanger located at the Maryville Airport and used by the Missouri
National Guard;

(6)  State property located at the South East Missouri Mental
Health Center in the City of Farmington in St. Francois County;

(7)  State property located at the New Ballwin Mental Health
Group Home in St. Louis County;

(8)  State property located at the Warden’s Residence at the
Boonville Correctional Center in the City of Boonville in Cooper
County;

(9)  State property located in Franklin County;

(10)  State property located at the Sunrise State School in the
City of Marshfield in Webster County; and

(11)  State property located at the Nevada Habilitation Center in
the City of Nevada in Vernon County.  A lease-purchase option for
a portion of the property is included.


